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Question: 06

Topic:  Programs Committee - Structural Change Working Group
Hansard Page: 183

Senator O’Brien asked:

I understand that that working group was to report to the programs committee which in turn reports to the Standing Committee.  Did the chair or the working group eventuate?  

Mr Wonder replied that the PM and premiers agreed to look at opportunities and impediments relating to water property rights and he would supply the exact words.

Answer:

In December 2001, the Programs Committee agreed to set up the Structural Change Working Group, chaired by Mr Bernie Wonder (Deputy Secretary, AFFA) to consider natural resources property rights, particularly in relation to NRM program implementation.  This Group has not convened and was recently put on hold by the Programs Committee to avoid duplication of activity with the current work being done on (water) property rights by the CEOs Group (established by the NRM Standing Committee on 22 March 2002).  On 3 May, the NRM Ministerial Council noted that this CEOs Group will coordinate a report (commissioned by COAG) on “…opportunities and impediments to better define and implement water property rights regimes…” by the end of July.  Council further directed the CEOs Group to bring to the next Council meeting “…key options for progressing issues arising from the report to COAG.”  The Water Reform Working Group of the Land, Water and Biodiversity Advisory Committee has been tasked with working in conjunction with this CEOs Group.  The Structural Change Working Group has been postponed until after the CEOs Group has reported to the NRM Ministerial Council.
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